
 

 

 
 

 
 
Dr. Elizabeth Adjin-Tettey has been ratified as the Associate Vice-President Academic Programs 
for a term from June 1, 2023 to June 30, 2028. 
 
Below are the results of the ratification ballot concerning Elizabeth Adjin-Tettey’s appointment 
as Associate Vice-President Academic Programs. The ratification was held from 12:00pm May 
24, 2023 to 12:00 pm May 31, 2023.  
 

I support the recommendation of the Appointment Committee that 
Dr. Elizabeth Adjin-Tettey be accepted as Associate Vice-President 
Academic Programs for a term from June 1, 2023 to June 30, 2028. 

 
 

 Votes Received Percent 
Yes: 270 92.2 
No: 23 7.8 

 
 

Eligible to vote: 906 
Total ballots returned: 294 
Spoiled ballots: 1 
% Voting: 32.5 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: May 31, 2023 

From: 
 

Morag Mochan 
Governance Services Manager 

Re: Results - Ratification Ballot, Associate Vice-President Academic Programs 

MEMO Office of the University Secretary 
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